Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 7 January 2015
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC) & Sandra Peters (SP)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
 Shaun Walsh (SW) sent his apologies.
Further to SW’s email to the Committee it was agreed that SW would be asked to remain on the Committee understanding his work commitments. He would be able to comment by email prior to the meeting. It was requested that he continue to manage social media and organise the Wirral Ride. The Committee was very grateful for all he does.

Maggie McGuire would be contacted to find out whether she wish to remain on the Committee circulation list. 

Harry Ingram would be added to the circulation list allowing him to comment / contribute to local business and provide a national input as applicable.
	LF

LF

PG



	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising
There had been around 60 entries to the Congleton ride which had been a good event. A complaint had been received about riders seen cantering on the Biddulph Valley Way. Apologies were made and it was agreed that next year, riders would be reminded of the restriction. A catering van would also be considered.
The EGB AGM had been well attended by the Cheshire group who were proud recipients of several awards.
	PG

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
 MT reported that the balance was £1534.63 and that the accounts are ready to be audited. The Equithon account had been closed.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that current membership is 68 Full & 17 Associate members which included 2 young Full members and 2 young Associate members.
	

	6
	PR
Social Media Update: Twitter has 497 followers and Facebook has 1097 friends plus the page has 150 followers.

A 1 page News Bulletin had been written for the website with key dates for the future and reminders..the next \Bulletin would be produced after the AGM.
The proposal to send an article to Horse & Hound would be requested again to the PR committee. 

We hope that with the Meydan sponsorship EGB will have more resources to produce some positive publicity in 2015
The Northern volunteers conference will take place on 14 Feb. See EGB website for more details. 

Thanks were expressed to Chris Taylor for his creative festive look and feel to the CEGB website.

PG advised that for 2015, mileage record cards would be added to the website.


	AC

AC


	7
	Annual Meeting
Tickets for the AM on 5 Feb are available for £14 from PG.

It was agreed that height of horse would be added to the mileage record cards in order that the new award for horses 14.2hh and under could be calculated.

Existing trophy blemishes would be logged and listed on the new trophy signage forms.

The Showgirl Trophy (if damage cannot be repaired) will be replaced.

PD advised that the Young Rider shield is full – it was agreed that it could be replaced.

SP volunteered to run the raffle

An appeal would be added to the website to remind members to bring Raffle Prizes.

Members agreed to contact their local saddleries to ask for raffle prizes.
	

	8
	Group Merchandise

It was agreed to offer riding tights at £54 + P&P.  MT had obtained stock. 

5 baseball caps would be ordered to be available at the AGM

Performance Equestrian would be contacted for prices on polo shirts in gold

A range of sizes of softshell jackets in navy and gold would be ordered for Committee members and for members to try at the AM. 
	MT 
AC

	9
	2015 Rides

Teggs Nose PR – March / April (TBA)
Frolic CER – 9&10 May

Wirral CER – 13 June

Long Mynd CER – 6 Sept

Peover PR – Aug  Sept (TBA)

Delamere PR – Oct (TBA)
Congleton PR – Nv (TBA)

It was agreed that the Pleasure Ride entry fee would remain unchanged.

Consideration would be given to running a ride in the Chester area in the future.
	

	10
	Training Day

Arrangements were in place for the Training Day on 15 Feb and would include talks and demonstrations on equine physiotherapy, flatwork, lungeing on 2 reins and feed & nutrition.

Fees were agreed at £10 without horse and £25 with horse
	

	11
	Quiz Night

The teams were coming together for the Quiz Night to be held on 18 Feb at New Barn Farm.
	

	12
	Flatwork Lessons

The winter programme of flatwork lessons had been well supported. Non members are welcome. New notice to be added to website to remind people to book remaining places ASAP
	

	13
	Vet Talk

Dates to be canvassed from Agnew Equine
	

	14
	AOB

None Raised
	

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 11 March at the Laurels at 7.30pm
	


